LORDSHIP REC USERS FORUM
LRUF General Meeting Minutes - 24th January 2012

Present: Isha Turay (African Family Services), Shirley Hanazawa (Bruce Grove Residents Network), Mark Baird (Tottenham Community Choir), Lesley & Bob Somers (Church on the Farm), Giles Leaman (Woodlands Park RA), Inga Bystrom & Terry Burton (Lordship Wildlife Group / BWF residents), Gary Witham ( Lordship Rec Wildlife Group), Friedrich Ernst (Tower Gardens Residents Group), Beverley Rossi (LBH Leisure Services), Dave Morris (Friends of Lordship Rec), Mal Hawley (Lordship Wildlife Group + Friends of Lordship Rec + Friends of Downhills Park), Joan Curtis (Friends of Lordship Rec + Back2Earth), Paul Ely (LBH Leisure Services), 
Apologies: Candy Fernandes (Goan Centre), Marlene Julien & Jack (Lordship Trax Club), Cesar Lobobo (BWF Residents Association), Malcolm Springthorpe (Community Action Sport), Augustine Yeboah (Broadwater Farm Community Centre), Luisa Baker (Lordship Project Officer), Andrea Keeble (LBH Leisure Services), Brian and Irene (Friends of Graham Lee), Martin Burrows (Back 2 Earth), Ruth Green (Lordship Wildlife Group), Helen Steel (Friends of Lordship Rec + Lordship Rec gardener),Isaac Biglio (Latin American Minka News), Karen Fermor (Wildcat Arts Collective), Tamsin Fudge (LBH Leisure Services), Cllr Toni Mallet (Haringey Council), Glynis Kirkwood (Back2Earth)

1.  Minutes of September meeting  Agreed. There was an October/Nov meeting but minutes lost! Noted that the LRUF Sporticulture event in the BWFCC in Sept went very well, around 500 people. Also noted the continuing weekly LRUF co-ordination meetings and range of other stakeholder meetings overseeing the regeneration.works..

2.  LORDSHIP REC COMMUNITY FESTIVAL  

General:  Our annual festival this year will act as the public launch and celebration of the regenerated park. It will as usual be a community event showcasing the park and local talents and initiatives/activities and concerns. To be collectively coordinated by the groups involved with the LRUF, with a range of independent activities and spaces throughout the Rec. Roughly the same shape/layout/themes. We agreed that Sept 22nd is the best date. Probably 1-5pm as usual, but groups could organise independent extra activities in the morning if they wish...

Finances: Up to each project/activity to be self-funding. We looked at last year’s accounts - Bob may be happy to be treasurer again this year. £6,000-ish available from the Lordship Rec Audience Development Plan budget – could help towards festival ‘infrastructure’ (insurance, publicity, marquees, toilets etc). Back2Earth to investigate possible grants for Tottenham Produce Show / Green Zone (up to £5,000 needed?), and Leisure Services will investigate ‘Make A Change’ sports funding and possibly cycling activities (along with Trax). Other possible sources - Environment Agency (re river), Wildcat Arts Collective for kids arts activities?  Note: Friends hope to use their annual grant (up to £1,000) from the parks dept from work needed in the woodland, rather than the festival.  

Ideas for activities: 
Sports – eg  Make A Change programme (LBH/AK); candle boats and pooh sticks between the new Moselle bridges; Model Traffic Area cycling; dog show (Dog Club/Shelter); bike track races etc (Trax) + other cycling (LBH/PE); fun run (CAS/LBH); freestyle at Shell   
Performance – Shell theatre (LBH Arts Officer?); choir (there or elsewhere), Haringey Shed?;  Eco-Centre / Hub – cafe / meeting room / classroom / playground area   
BWF Community Centre – showcase the venue with range of activities eg sports/harmony gardens/jazz cafe etc... 
Lake area – environmental activities    
Heritage – MTA/sculpture; ‘memories’ marquee (with re-unions); 
Wildlife Group – stall, walk(s) and talk(s) re river/spinney etc;  
Arts ...  Music/drumming...  Dance area?...
Community stalls ... Latin American marquee/area?... Punch & Judy show...   

Other points:  

· Need good signage. 

· Be careful to schedule to avoid clashes etc. 

· We must film it this year! 

· Organise through monthly general LRUF meetings, until nearer the date and then go fortnightly/weekly. 

3.  UPDATES FROM USER GROUPS     

Church on the Farm  Going through period of change. Nick the minister is leaving for pastures new. Still very active in the area, and keen on what’s happening in the park. Happy to host the Friends meetings until the new environment centre in the Rec is ready for them to move back to.     Tower Gardens Residents Group  Watching the progress at Lordship. Friedrich is governor at Lordship Lane junior school where he is helping to publicise the Rec and the festival..    African Family Services  Organise community lunches in St Anne’s Church Hall, and hope to help run cafe sessions elsewhere in the future.      Woodlands Park RA, N15   Been quiet over the last few months but members are interested in the Rec and help with the festivals here.  . Trax Club   Had successful AGM (about 30 people) and new track launch (over 150 people) in Nov. Had a bit of breather since. Looking for new active members in this area.    Back 2 Earth   Harmony Gardens and community cafe going well with lots of local people volunteering. Still negotiating their lease with the centre. Have obtained grants for £180,000 to expand the café over the next 5 years, and £40,000 for training projects over the next 2 years. Have a new Annual Plan for this year, and will bid to run the new Environmental Centre and Info Shop (both in the Rec)..   Friends of Lordship Rec   All their usual activities continuing. Applied for Green Flag for their work in the woodland.  Borough-wide walk to celebrate the Moselle will be on June 24th. Joan and dave very active in the Haringey Friends of Parks Forum.    Lordship Wildlife Group   The group meets every month to discuss proposals for improving habitats in the park, encouraging surveys of birds, reviewing plans for the Rec - and organising training sessions, including activities in the spinney.  Lordship Arts Collective   Planning mural project on estate wall.on the south side of the centre. Planning a meeting for future use of the Shell ie performances co-ordination.    BWF Residents Association   Continue to seek guarantees about the future of Community Centre. Held a xmas party for children on December 14th.     BWF Community Centre   Refurbishment money reduced to £140,000 and discussions on best way to spend it. One issue is the paths in the grounds need to be repaired and made accessible. Holding regular Users Groups meetings. New ‘external’ management in Sept 2012. New ‘Guys and Goals’ sessions planned.   Bruce Grove Residents Network   Ticking over. Very interested in Lordship Rec.

4.  SUPPORT FOR USER GROUPS   As agreed with the Lottery, the Council plan to hire an Audience Development Officer in April to support the user groups and the LRUF over the next 3 years. 

5.  PARK WORKS BRIEF UPDATE    LRUFweekly  regeneration co-ordination meetings held every Tuesday at 10am. All going pretty well – aim is to finish works in July.  Eco-Centre ‘Hub’ being constructed. River nearly ready. A whole range of site visits and stakeholder meetings are being held each week regarding all aspects of the designs, plans and works. Paul explained the new increased staffing and maintenance budget / arrangements for the Rec, guaranteed for the next 10 years.

